June 26, 1942,

Mr. L. M. Giannini, President,
Bank of America, N. T. & 8. A.,
San Francisco, California.

Dear Mario:

I have not replied earlier to yours of March 19,
1942, as it reached me during a particularly busy period
and you did not ask for a reply. You enclosed a copy of
your letter of March 18, 1942, to the Comptroller of the
Currency, in which you replied to his letter of February
17, 1942, addressed to your board of directors.

I had not been advised of the letter from the
Comptroller to your board, nor have I since seen anything
of it. For that reason, I am not going to venture an
opinion as to whether your reply meets his points or not.
However, admitting that you have not retired your pre-
ferred stock to the full extent permitted by your articles,
I should say that in my personal opinion it would be a wise
policy mot to amticipate any such retirement so long as
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(Signed) M. S. Eccles
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